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17th December 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

We have finally reached the end of term and have definitely saved the best until last! The children have had a fabulously festive week with Christmas parties, visits to Santa and festive movies. They have enjoyed games, Christmas tunes and lots of laughter. It is a lovely time of year and staff have worked incredibly hard to make it as normal as possible for the children. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Christmas performances are finally being released and the details are below. You MUST NOT share this information beyond your family. We have gone to great lengths to ensure that the videos are as safe as possible and would appreciate your support in keeping them this way. The videos can only be accessed with the private link and access will be time limited, with the videos being removed in 4 weeks’ time. This ensures that all families had had sufficient time to view them. I would like to say a very big ‘Thank You’ to Miss Whitfield who has spent many hours editing and creating the videos for you. These tasks are done in additional to all of the usual tasks and we really do appreciate it. We certainly do have a very good staff team!

The videos are on a private ‘King Street You Tube’ page and cannot be viewed by simply searching for King Street on the normal You Tube page. You Must use the link. This will be sent to you privately via your own (adult) Eschools account. This ensures that it is safe as it can then only be viewed through messages in Eschools via your individual accounts that are password protected. Please check your Eschool account. You should receive an email notification with the information direct to your personal email that is registered with us. 

We hope you enjoy watching these as much as the children enjoyed making them. I would like to take the opportunity to thank all families for their support this term and we look forward to starting our Spring term on Wednesday 5th January. Based on the recent government announcement and advice we have no reason to believe that there will be any changes to the school day in January and we already have significant measures in place to reduce the risk of spreading Covid. However, from previous experience, information to schools can be very last minute and therefore we will issue any updates in due course if advice changes. We are hoping that we can keep disruption to education to a minimum and that all children return to school with the same routines and procedures that are currently in place. 


Holiday and Food programmes
We now have 2 providers of holiday and food clubs. I gave information regarding SportsCool last week and there is a reminder below but we have now also received information from Durham County Council that they will also be running clubs. DCC information is as follows:

Durham County Council Clubs
This Christmas our Fun and Food programme is providing fun activities with healthy food for children and young people. Activities are provided by range of partners including schools, voluntary and community sector groups and sport and leisure services. For information on Fun and Food activities during the Christmas holidays check out www.durham.gov.uk/FunAndFood   
We will be adding activities to the list throughout the holidays so please keep checking back to find out more about the fabulous opportunities in our community.



SportsCool Club
Our aim is to ensure the child is learning in an inclusive environment and having fun, after all it's their holiday also. Our aim is to help every child stay fit and healthy, creating the opportunity to socialise with existing and new friends in a fun and safe environment. We offer a wide range of sporting activities and games, not every child likes football and netball, so we like to run different sessions in order to engage all children such as Ultimate Frisbee, Tri-Golf, Dodgeball, Team Building games and much more. Every day the activities vary and at the end of the week we like to run a fancy dress day and play party games. 
Provided Each Day
· Healthy snack in the morning
· Two course hot meal at lunch
· Piece of fruit in the afternoon or to take home
· Water
Highlights for the Week
· Various different sports and activities each day
· Arts and Crafts each day
· Parents/carers have the opportunity to attend on Tuesday morning to cook along with their child/ren and create a nutritious meal - ingredients provided
· Festive jumper day and party games on Thursday

Location
Crook Community Leisure Centre
Roddymoor
Crook
DL15 9AH
Dates
· 20th to 23rd December
Time
· 8:30 to 16:00
· Staggered drop off between 8.30 and 9:00
· Staggered pick up between 15.30pm and 16:00

How to Book
Simply click on the link below, register and then select the holiday club and dates you would like your child to attend. There is no fee associated with this and the parent/carer can book as many children and days as they like.
https://sportscooldurham.schoolipal.co.uk/



New Guidelines for Covid-19 
Please see below the updated Department for Education guidance regarding Covid-19 and testing, as well as the attached flow chart. The Actions for Schools guidance has now been updated to reflect the fact that daily rapid testing is now recommended for fully vaccinated adults and children aged 5-18 ½ who are close contacts of anyone with Covid-19 (whether Omicron or not) for 7 days instead of self-isolating.
 
Extract below:- 
“From 14 December 2021, adults who are fully vaccinated and all children and young people aged between 5 and 18 years and 6 months identified as a contact of someone with COVID-19 are strongly advised to take a LFD test every day for 7 days and continue to attend their setting as normal, unless they have a positive test result.
 
Daily testing of close contacts applies to all contacts who are:
• fully vaccinated adults – people who have had 2 doses of an approved vaccine
• all children and young people aged 5 to 18 years and 6 months, regardless of their vaccination status
• people who are not able to get vaccinated for medical reasons
• people taking part, or have taken part, in an approved clinical trial for a COVID-19 vaccine”

Have a fabulous Christmas break and some well-deserved family time. WE look forward to seeing you all in the New Year.


Yours Sincerely
Joanne Bromley
Headteacher
